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www.tbinh.org 
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Shabbat Services This Month 
Join our “Zoom Community Schmooze” 30 minutes prior to the start of services. 

Friday evening, February 9 
In the sanctuary and on Zoom 

7:30 pm 

ZOOM LINK 

Oneg Shabbat Sponsored by 

Jane and Steve Bogursky 
In Memory of  

Jane’s parents,  
Ed & Adrienne Garner and  

Steve’s mom,  
Lorraine Bogursky and  
Honoring Steve’s dad,  

Jerry Bogursky 

Friday evening, February 23 
In the sanctuary and on Zoom 

7:30 pm 

ZOOM LINK 

Oneg Shabbat Sponsored by 

Ricki Klopfer 
In Memory of  

her loving husband, Ed  
who was so grateful to Temple 

B’nai Israel as is Ricki  

mailto:webmail@tbinh.org
mailto:president@tbinh.org?subject=&body=
mailto:rabbi@tbinh.org
mailto:melodyrfunk@gmail.com
https://www.tbinh.org
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82783674929?pwd=QnY5dmRvejZzRDBZZXNyMGIyN2Frdz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83754545025?pwd=ekhxeW0xUHBHMlhqVm1uQmxWL3V1UT09
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While Rabbi Jan is traveling in Israel she 

is sharing her daily experiences and 

reflections which can be read on the TBI 

website.  Our thoughts and prayers are 

with Rabbi Jan for a safe journey as she is 

experiencing first-hand how Israelis are 

living and coping during this crisis.   

 

On Friday evening, February 9th, Rabbi 

Jan will bring her stories from Israel to 

the TBI Bimah.  Join us to welcome her 

home! 

 
Link to read Rabbi Jan’s Daily Journal 

With Rabbi Jan  
at Wayfair Coffee in 

downtown Laconia  

Saturday 

February 10 & 24 
Drop by anytime from 
10:30 a.m. to 12:00 noon  

to share informal 

conversation and  

morning "joe." 

This morning I find myself in Chicago 

spending time with my father, Marshall, in the 

hospital where he is recovering from a few 

recent falls. As the doctors work to figure out 

the causes, it reminds me that a lot of the TBI 

membership is also in that age group of late 

70s-80s, or as my Mom and TBI member, 

Joanne Simon calls them, the “AK’s”. If you 

don’t know what that means, it refers to the 

Yiddish term, Alte Kakers, or ‘senior citizens’. 

(you all knew that!!)  

We take our health for granted most of our 

lives, until the realization hits that we are all 

fragile creatures on this world. This is a good 

time to remind each of us to enjoy each day, to 

cherish family, friends, and experiences while 

we are healthy enough to do so. The TBI 

family supports each other through good and 

bad times. I consider myself blessed to be a 

part of that family. Wishing you all many  

happy and healthy times ahead.  

Thank you, Ira 

https://tbinh.org/project/rabbi-jan-israel-journal/
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Seacoast Chabad Jewish Center presents a special evening on Feb 8, 7 PM.  

 Roi Assaraf will share his miraculous survival story from the Oct 7 massacre. 

A Few Free Tickets Left! 

Register Here 

Watch this short video about him 

 

https://link.jewishseacoast.com/go.asp?li=346870F1A0913E42EF910F4E44EECFCF&ui=9545EFA10356F770EBAD1264C0A0D197
https://link.jewishseacoast.com/go.asp?li=29EF2C42E9B0AC18AA5769A3C8280405&ui=9545EFA10356F770EBAD1264C0A0D197
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CLICK ON THE PICTURES TO LEARN MORE 

AT TBI 

Board of Directors 

Ira Keltz, President 

Stu Needleman, Fundraising VP 

Barbara Katz, Marketing & PR VP 

Bob Cooperman, Recording Secretary 

Irving Fox, Financial Secretary 

Suzanne Appleton, Treasurer 

Karen Lukeman. Membership 

Robert Sawyer, Security 

Carl Crosley, Security 

Ray Chambers, Ritual 

Joel Funk, Trustee 

Jane Bogursky, Kindness & Caring 

Steve Bogursky, Building & Grounds 

Ken Goodman 

Rhoda Goodman 

David Rothman 

Lee Darish 

Laurie Eisenberg 

Marsha Ostroff-Rines, Past President 

On Friday evening February 9, Rabbi Jan will 

share her experiences from her recent trip 

to Israel. 

This month Melody and Joel Funk will be 

taking a vacation and heading off to warmer 

weather.  As they take time for a well 

deserved rest, we welcome John McArthur 

on February 9 and Cantor Wendy Shermet 

on February 23 to lead us in prayer and 

song.   

Contact us: 

info@tbinh.org 

webmail@tbinh.org 

Schedule of 
Shabbat Services 

Friday, Feb 9—7:30 pm  
In the Sanctuary and on Zoom  

Friday, Feb 23—7:30 pm  
In the Sanctuary and on Zoom  

Friday, Mar 22—7:30 pm  
In the Sanctuary and on Zoom  

Friday, Apr 5—7:30 pm 
In the Sanctuary and on Zoom  

Friday, Apr 12—7:30 pm  
In the Sanctuary and on Zoom  

Friday, May 3—7:30 pm 
In the Sanctuary and on Zoom  

Friday, May 10—7:30 pm 
Kabbalat Shabbat ZOOM ONLY 

Saturday, May 11  
10:00 am Shabbat Morning 
Service, Torah Reading, 
and Bar Mitzvah 
Celebration 
In the Sanctuary and on Zoom  

Friday, Jun 7—7:30 pm  
In the Sanctuary and on Zoom  

Friday, Jun 21—7:30 pm  
Kabbalat Shabbat ZOOM ONLY 

Saturday Jun 22—10:00 
am  

Shabbat Morning Service and 
Torah Reading 

TBI Annual 
Meeting 
Sunday , June 23 
12:00 Noon 

IMPORTANT SECURITY UPDATE: 

The safety and security of all visitors to our 

building is of the utmost importance.  Our 

Security Committee is working diligently to 

develop a comprehensive program to 

provide upgraded building security in 

addition to arranging for police protection 

for all services and functions.  In line with 

our new security program, we ask that 

nonmembers who wish to attend services or 

programs in the building register to attend 

using the form on our website.  Members of 

TBI and their guests are not required to pre-

register. 

During the winter season respiratory illnesses are prevalent in our region. 
While we welcome you and your family to attend our events we urge you to 
consider whether your in-person attendance is most appropriate for you and 
for those around you. 

• If you have an upper respiratory illness, or symptoms consistent with that including 
sore throat, runny nose, fever and the like please consider attending our services on 
Zoom. 

• If you know that you have been exposed to COVID or RSV within the week prior to 
the event or service, we ask that you attend via Zoom. 

https://tbinh.org/about-us/committees/
https://tbinh.org/now-more-than-ever/
https://tbinh.org/jewish-food-festival/
https://tbinh.org/tbi-sisterhood/
https://tbinh.org/we-care-concerts/
https://tbinh.org/about-us/community/
mailto::info@tbinh.org
mailto:webmail@tbinh.org
https://tbinh.org/contact-us/
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C O M M I T T E E
U P D AT E S  

Please help us insure the safety and security of 
all those who attend our services and events! 

The TBI security committee and the TBI board 

have agreed to provide police protection when 

our building is open for services, events, and 

programs.  Members of TBI are needed to 

function as the “Security Designee” for each 

event which includes ushering responsibilities as 

well as being the point person for the police 

detail.  We currently need a Security Designee for 

the following dates: 

 Fri, Feb 23 Shabbat Service 
 Sat, Mar 23 Saturday evening Purim program 

4:00-6:00 pm  
 Fri, Apr 12 Shabbat Service 
 Fri, May 3 Shabbat Service 
 Sat, May 11 Shabbat morning Service and Bar 

Mitzvah  
 
For more information or to volunteer please 
contact Carl Crosley.    

Security Committee 

Come and have fun 
schmoozing in the TBI 

Kitchen to help raise funds 
for our temple.  

 
Get to know your TBI family 

and learn our fabulous 

recipes...you know, the ones 

your Bubbie used to make. 

  Aprons provided! 

Try it, you might like it! 

 

Contact Sue Needleman  for more information. 
 

The NH Jewish Food Festival  
will be open accepting online orders  

from June 15 through July 7.   

SATURDAY, MAY 25, 2024 
Benefiting the Lakes Region Food Pantry and Thrift Shop 

CLICK TO PURCHASE TICKETS 

David Clark’s “ALL ABOUT JOEL” is a musical 

tribute conceived and presented with a 

tremendous amount of detail by Long Island 

veteran singer/piano player David Clark. He 

continues to gain attention and popularity across 

the country with stunningly accurate piano 

playing, lead vocals, and an eerily similar stage 

look to the Piano Man himself while engaging the 

audience with wit and humor. David Clark will be 

joined by a saxophonist to perform a unique 

tribute to the music of the legendary BILLY JOEL!  

The safety and security of all who 
attend events at Temple B’nai Israel is 

of utmost importance.   
TBI recently upgraded our building 
security system, and we are continuing 
to improve and expand the 
components.  In addition, there will be 
heightened security at all temple 
functions including a Laconia police 
officer and cruiser on site. 

mailto:crosleycarl@gmail.com
mailto:susanneedleman04@gmail.com
https://tbinh.org/event/we-care-concert-joel/
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Susan & Kevin Farrell 

Meet our newest members, Susan and Kevin 

Farrell who live in Gilmanton Iron Works, 

NH.  Susan was born to a Catholic family and 

raised in New Hampshire. She converted to 

Judaism almost 40 years ago attending a full year 

of Jewish studies (taught by the Rabbi who had bar 

mitzvahed her husband) and went through the  

conversion ceremony at Temple Beth Israel in 

Phoenix, AZ where she lived for 25 years.  They 

were married in 1985, but sadly, Susan’s husband 

passed away in the year 2000.   

Several years later, Susan met and married Kevin 

Farrell, a wonderful American Irish man who was 

born in Brooklyn and raised Catholic, but doesn’t 

practice.  He attends many Jewish services with 

Susan. Kevin is a Vietnam veteran and worked in 

public service throughout his life as a firefighter, 

police officer, deputy sheriff and social worker for 

the Department of Veterans Affairs.  He retired 

about 6 years ago. 

After college and graduate school, Susan ended up 

working as a mortgage banker for almost 30 

years.  Thirteen years ago, she “decided to retire at 

53 since working in mortgage banking is like dog 

years lol.” 

Kevin and Susan love international travel and have 

been very, very lucky in traveling until Covid 

hit.  They were in Israel, Jordan, Austria, and 

Hungary in 2018.  They have finally booked a new 

trip to Romania and Bulgaria leaving in April. 

Susan volunteers for their local library on the Fund 

Raising committee and at the local church serving 

and cooking breakfast for the locals.  Kevin 

volunteers for the 101st Airborne Division local 

group in Massachusetts and still assists veterans in 

any way he can. 

Kevin has 2 grown daughters and there are 3 

grandsons and 1 granddaughter.  Their oldest 

grandson, Matthew is a freshman at Rutgers. 

We say goodbye to Anne Marie Bedford who 

has been an active member of TBI 

participating in the Fundraising Committee, 

helping at the Food Festival, and attending 

services and adult education programs.  Ann 

Marie will be leaving NH to move closer to 

family in Connecticut.   

 

We also say bid farewell to Stephen Cantor 

who has been an active participant particularly 

in our services and adult education programs.  

You may recognize Stephen as one of our 

Shofar blowers during the High Holidays.  

Stephen expressed his gratitude in a letter he 

sent, “I want to thank...the entire congregation 

for the warmth you have extended to me, and 

for the very meaningful and spiritually beautiful 

services at Temple B’nai Israel.” 

 

We wish them both every happiness in their 

next chapters. 

It’s not too late to send your 

information to be included in 

the TBI Membership Directory.   
 

 

Members may receive an 

electronic copy of  the TBI 

Membership Directory by 

sending an email request to 

webmail@tbinh.org. 

mailto:webmail@tbinh.org
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The Lakes Region Business Directory is a digital guide to 
the generous businesses in our community  

who believe in the importance of social action and giving back. 
 

We invite you to get to know our supporters and  
let them know you saw their advertisement in our Business Directory. 

We are now accepting new advertisements for the 
upcoming subscription season,  
May 2024 through April 2025 

 
Contact us for more information 

tbibizdirectory@gmail.com 

TBI Members are invited to join the Business Directory Committee to help 

support this important TBI fundraiser.   

Contact Stu Needleman for more information. 

mailto:tbibizdirectory@gmail.com
mailto:stuneedleman@gmail.com
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Adult Education 
Life Long Learning 
And Engagement 

 Calendar 

 Giving 

 Membership 

 Cemetery 

 Shabbat Services 

 The Lakes Region 

Business Directory 

 Tablet Archives 

 Adult Education Links 

 Sermons and Musings 

from Rabbi Jan 

 NH Jewish Food 

Festival 

 We Care Concert 

Tickets 

 

 

Stay connected  

The TBI Website is 
your source for all 
the latest  news! 

T B I  W E B S I T E  
L I N K S  

Religious School education for children is included 

for all members of Temple B'nai Israel 

Contact Rabbi Jan Katz for more information 

Zoom sessions for Religious School continue this month 

*February 27 – 19 Adar I: Ki Tisa 
March 19 –  9 Adar II: Vayikra 
*April 16 – 8 Nisan: Metzora 

May 21 – 13 Iyar: B’har 
June 18 – 12 Sivan: B’ha’alotecha 

*Note date changes 

Tuesday Torah Study with Rabbi Jan Katz 

Saturday, February 24 
7:00—8:00 p.m. 
"What does Judaism teach us about 
Mental Illness?"   
 
This conversation aligns with the 
observance of JDAIM month (Jewish 
Disability, Awareness, and Inclusion 
Month).   
 
We will begin with Havdalah at 7:00 p.m.   
 

We are still looking for a home host for 
an in-person gathering for this 
program.   
 
Please contact Rabbi Jan directly if you 
wish to host.  

Saturday, February 10, 2024 

7:00— 8:15 p.m.  

ON ZOOM ONLY    ZOOM LINK 
 

Zionism: Past, Present, and Possible 

Futures 

Presented by Joy Getnick, PhD, (she, her), 

Executive Director of the University of 

Rochester 
 

A historical exploration of Zionism from 
biblical times to the present, with a focus on 
how Zionism has continued to evolve - as a 
concept and in practice - before and during 
the Diaspora, and even now during the age 
of the modern Jewish State of Israel.  What 
does Zionism look like today, and how 
might that change looking to the future? 
 

Joy will astutely project historical 
knowledge onto the present political and 
social landscape of Israel and address 
your questions with thoughtfulness and 
balance.  This session IS NOT to be 
missed. 

https://tbinh.org/life-long-learning/adult-ed/
https://tbinh.org/events/
https://tbinh.org/giving/
https://tbinh.org/become-a-member/
https://tbinh.org/about-us/cemetery/
https://tbinh.org/worship/schedule-of-shabbat-services/
https://tbinh.org/business-directory-2023/
https://tbinh.org/business-directory-2023/
https://tbinh.org/tablet-archive/
https://tbinh.org/life-long-learning/
https://tbinh.org/about-us/our-rabbi/rabbi-sermons/
https://tbinh.org/about-us/our-rabbi/rabbi-sermons/
https://tbinh.org/jewish-food-festival/
https://tbinh.org/jewish-food-festival/
https://tbinh.org/event/we-care-concert-joel/
https://tbinh.org/event/we-care-concert-joel/
https://tbinh.org/life-long-learning/religious-school/
mailto:rabbi@tbinh.org
mailto:rabbi@tbinh.org
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87536527667?pwd=M28wTWZjWEs4V09lM2pPZzkvUWl6Zz09
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Y  A  H  R  Z  E  I  T  S  

Temple B'nai Israel has a designated area for burials as part of the Union Cemetery in Laconia.  .  
See our Cemetery Page for more information. 

FIRST YEAR OF MOURNING 

Irene Gordon - May 2, 2023 
Mother of Lynn Keltz, David & Jeffrey Brody; 

Stepmother of David, Jonathan, Ellen & Kevin Gordon; 
Mother-in-law of Ira Keltz 

Martin Rush - June 7, 2023 
Father of  Larry Rush 

Mark Needleman - June 11, 2023 
Brother of Stu Needleman 

Rachel Gordon Smolow - August 7, 2023 
Niece of Rabbis Jan and Alan Katz 

Joshua Hamisha - September 30, 2023 
Cousin of Karen Lukeman 

Shirley Fidler -  October 25, 2023 
Sister of Joyce Selig  

Mary Davidson— December 2, 2023 
Grandmother of Jeremy Hart 

John Morgenstern—January 2, 2024 
Member of TBI 

Lorraine Bogursky -  January 10, 2024 
Mother of Steve Bogursky 

Barbara Broom—January 23, 2024 
Wife of Gary Broom 

ON OUR  
MEMORIAL BOARD 

Stephen Carl Morgenstern February 8 

Harry Jaffe February 13 

Rev. David Snierson February 20 

W E   R E M E M B E R  

FEB 2 Tom Cicero  Grandfather of Lori Boelig 

FEB 5 Sylvia Godine Mother of Gloria Fox 

Doris Ostroff Mother of Marsha Ostroff-Rines 

FEB 7 Nadia Medina Cousin of Sharon Wolf 

FEB 8 Jeanne Goldberg Sister of Abe Goldberg and Diane O’Neil 

FEB 10 Rachel Goodman Mother of Ken Goodman 

FEB 12 Eugene M. Brindis Uncle of Bob Selig 

Pearl Funk Mother of Joel Funk 

Betty Cowan Mother of Neil Cowan 

FEB 13 Debby Kramer Wife of Rick Kramer 

FEB 14 Louis H. Albert Brother of Saragene Davis 

Samuel Camann  Grandfather of Peter Berman 

Albert Schwartz Father of Roberta Klopfer 

Marcy Siegel Mother of Steven Siegel 

FEB 16 Pixley Lafitaga Sister of Ysrael Funesti 

Arnold Cooperman Father of Bob Cooperman 

FEB 18 Zipporah Kalmanowitz Great grandmother of Karen Lukeman 

FEB 19 Kalman Alterman Grandfather of Lori Reitsma and Howard Kagan 

Douglas Malcom Brother of Barbara Katz 

FEB 20 Sam Kass Grandfather of Lori Boelig 

Rev. David Snierson Grandfather of Lynne Snierson 

FEB 24 Pearl Malcom Mother of Barbara Katz 

Edward R. Paris Uncle of Bob Selig 

FEB 25 Bessie Goldman Grandmother of  Henry Lipman 

Henry Goldman Grandfather of Henry Lipman 

FEB 27 Dorothy London Mother of Rhoda Goodman 

Irving Selig Father of Bob Selig 

https://tbinh.org/about-us/cemetery/
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Make Meaningful Donations at TBI 
Donate online or by mailing a check 

 

 
• Celebrate lifecycle milestones 

• Honor special occasions 

• Express sympathy,  

• Remember a loved one,  

• or simply say “thank you.” 

 

Your thoughtfulness will be 

acknowledged with a tribute card to the 

honoree(s) informing them that you 

have made a gift to our synagogue. 

 

 
 

Special Gifts  

Help maintain our building, grounds, 

and interior spaces.   Contact President 

Ira Keltz for more information about 

Special Gifts. 

Yahrzeit Fund  

Susan and John Scheinman  

In Memory of Grandmother Mary Braff 

Linda Peck and Steve Houran 

In Memory of Mother Helen Houran 

Olivia Saunders  

In Memory of brother Henry Oredson 

Lori and Ray Boelig  

In Memory of Grandmother Sally Cicero and Cousin Edzia Olcman 

Michelle Harris  

in Memory of her Parents Pauline and Hyman Roseman and Brother Sumner Roseman 

Rachel Achber  

In Memory of her Uncle Phillip Abramowitz and her Aunt Sylvia Sandhous 

Park and Joan Chamberlain  

In Memory of Helen and Abe Gozonsky 

Dr. Howard and Cantor Amy Mitz  

In Memory of her Father Everett Brenner 

General Fund  

Mason Gomberg 

David and Rebecca Sky 

Stephen Cantor 

The Korach Family 

Security Fund  

Maria Cantor 

Reva Tankle and John McArthur 

Barbara and David Katz 

Dr. Howard Mitz and Cantor Amy Mitz 

Irving and Gloria Fox 

https://tbinh.org/giving/
mailto:president@tbinh.org
mailto:president@tbinh.org
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C O M M U N I T Y  
E V E N T S  

JFNH Community Calendar   

TBI is proud to be a member of the JFNH 

Best of The Lakes Region 2024 
 

The Lakes Region in New Hampshire is a unique place. We live, shop, eat and play in one of the most 

beautiful parts of America and we wouldn’t have it any other way. The Laconia Daily Sun is once 

again producing the Best of the Lakes Region presented by the Bank of New Hampshire, to engage the 

community and visitors in celebrating the places, restaurants, and local businesses we love. 

 

Temple B’nai Israel has been voted THE BEST PLACE TO WORSHIP FOUR YEARS IN A ROW! 

Let’s keep the streak going!  Voting takes place at http://www.votelakesbest.com/. 

Key Dates 

• Nominations Open: Tuesday, February 6 

• Nominations Close: Friday, February 16 

• Voting Opens: Tuesday, March 19 

• Voting Closes: Friday, April 5  

• Winners Announced: Thursday, June 20 

https://www.jewishnh.org/community-calendar
https://www.jewishnh.org/
1MlyXiRV_vF2ob1qDNOCZRswahr3aqEwmB4e3D2Y5CFYl4Gne8V015cnn1ThIcwITMRi1MZ62qzyXXyg7mG7lXsId84J6Xyh2IWxaEhHYkwRhIwH7ElXPAyCok-fE5FWtQLGGRS9AGUPHbctiv_JVvGLbX5K-Eqng&c=r-xJjvMjq1Uia8ng3SWeh2LALnAWbNdtSCW7Vqbfft9p8BnN7ebA=ch=aViGRfw6le_OIJEl_BCrDeo42MdS0pwjyQ_Jy1S
http://www.votelakesbest.com/
https://www.jewishnh.org/community-calendar/jfnh-presents-a-taste-of-israel-2024
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S u p p o r t  o u r  

A d v e r t i s e r s  

ORDER ONLINE 
JUNE 16 to July 7 

Advertise 

  Here 
     For a  

       Modest 
          Annual 

                  Fee 

Contact us  
today 

for more 
information 

about 
advertising 

webmail@tbinh.org 

SATURDAY, MAY 25, 2024 
Benefiting the Lakes Region Food Pantry and Thrift Shop 

CLICK TO PURCHASE TICKETS 

America’s leading Jewish news outlet 
Get the Forward’s free email newsletters  

delivered to your inbox, go to 
 forward.com/newsletter-signup. 

Best Place to Worship  

in the Lakes Region  

4 years running 

2020—2021—2022—2023 

Business Directory 
Advertisers who are 

members of TBI will receive a 
free ad placement here. 

https://tbinh.org/business-directory-2023/
mailto:webmail@tbinh.org
https://tbinh.org/event/we-care-concert-joel/
https://forward.com/
forward.com/newsletter-signup

